The Parish of St Just in Roseland and St Mawes

Church Parish Office
St Mawes Church
Church Hill
St Mawes TR2 5DP 01326 270871
office @stjustandstmawes.org.uk

March 20th 2019

Dear Parents,

My name is Sue Peake Young and I have recently taken on the position of Pastoral Care Outreach support worker with the aim of extending the existing care and support network in the areas of St Mawes and St Just. My role is to be available to all within this community, providing a listening ear to support in a confidential setting.

I am sure most of you will have met and known Arwen our curate of the past three years who began and continued the youth club in St Mawes, currently with 26 members. She built a valuable relationship with the school speaking at Assembly and maintaining an interest, not just as a pupil parent herself, but as a member of our community.

As the youth group has been such a success and so valued by the children who attend, it is my hope that I will have the opportunity to develop her insight and work perhaps with extending the youth activity to the under 8's using the church rooms as a centre as they are currently doing. Possibly timing it to Sunday afternoon (after football, dancing and Sunday lunch!!) and mirroring their activities but matching them with the age group involved.

This idea is in the very early stages but it would be extremely helpful to receive feedback from parents of the age group involved, and adding some ideas and suggestions.

May I say that it is not my intention to "step into a very special pair of shoes belonging to Arwen" but to look to the future to develop the project belonging to her.

With the hope of meeting you very soon,

With very best wishes,

Sue

pastoral@stjustandstmawes.org.uk 07752065653